THE GREEN BEAN

UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY LIBRARIES' NEWSLETTER

12/14/79

NO. 303

CALENDAR

December 15-20

Final examinations.

December 22-25

King Library closed.

December 29-January 1

King Library closed.

EXHIBIT

King North

Christmas nostalgia.



University Archives

Margaret I. King Library - North

University of Kentucky

Lexington, Kentucky 40506

"Happy Christmas to All"
— Santa

Contributors: Bernie Baldini, Pam Fields, Vivian Hall, Terry Warth (editor).

PUBLISHED WEEKLY AT THE MARGARET I. KING LIBRARY, UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY, LEXINGTON, KY. 40506

ABOUT THE LIBRARIES

HOLIDAY MAIL SERVICE

There will be no University mail delivery to individual units December 22-January 1. During this period, Administrative Services will pick up the mail from the Central Post Office and make one mail delivery each day during the days we are open.

Regular mail delivery will resume January 2; however, for the days January 2-4, the University will give only one mail delivery per day, so the Library will only deliver mail once on those days. The twice daily University and Library deliveries will resume Monday, January 7.

There will be no truck run December 24-January 1. The truck run resumes January 2.

SECOND CALL FOR OCCASIONAL PAPERS

The University of Kentucky Libraries will issue an irregular publication called "University of Kentucky Libraries Occasional Papers." The first issue is planned for early spring, 1980. Manuscripts for inclusion in this series are invited. To be considered for the first issue, papers should be completed by February 15, 1980.

"Occasional Papers" will deal with any phase of librarianship and is a channel through which librarians, library staff, library school faculty and students may communicate their research results on aspects of University of Kentucky library operations, collections, etc. Papers should demonstrate knowledge of the literature on the subject, where appropriate. Descriptive papers, annotated bibliographies and other topics of interest to the library community will be considered if of sufficient interest or usefulness.

Manuscripts should be typed, double-spaced and generally not longer than thirty pages, including footnotes and bibliography. Send to Vivian Hall, Geology Library, 100 Bowman Hall, University of Kentucky.

SCHOLARSHIPS

The University of Chicago Graduate Library School is offering scholarship and work/study appointments for the academic year 1980/81 for study leading to M.A. and Ph.D. degrees and certificates of advanced study. Applications must be received by February 1, 1980. Apply to: Dean of Students, Graduate Library School, JRLS 101, University of Chicago, 1100 East 57th Street, Chicago, Illinois 60637.

SKILLS TRANING AT UK

A training program for electrician helper, carpenter helper, electronics technician and laboratory technician is being offered two evenings a week beginning in January 1980. If interested call Martin May or Marianne Kiser, 257-1851 or drop by the Employee Development Center, 15 Memorial Hall (basement).

MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR FROM THE GREEN BEAN The Green Bean Will resume publication on January 4, 1980.

POSITIONS OPEN

LT III - Acquisition, Medical Center Library

If interested, contact Bernie Baldini, 253-5949.

OPPORTUNITIES FOR PROFESSIONAL EMPLOYMENT

Cataloger of audio-visual materials, University of Arizona, Salary \$11,800 to \$14,000. Application deadline: January 31, 1979.

Chief Deputy County Librarian, County of Los Angeles. Salary \$31,028 to \$38,427. Application deadline: 5:00 PM, February 1, 1980.

Head, Newspapers/Microforms Department, Duke University. Salary \$14,000 minimum. Application deadline: January 31, 1980.

Monographic Order Librarian, University of Florida Libraries. Salary \$10,500-\$17,000. Application deadline: January 1, 1980.

Assistant Director for planning and budget, University of Michigan. Salary \$24,400-\$32,000.

Dean, Graduate Library School, Ohio State University.

Controller (senior financial officer), The Research Libraries Group, inc.

SELF DEVELOPMENT SEMINAR

On Tuesday, February 19th, 1980, the Staff Development Committee will sponsor a one and one half hour seminar on "Self Development" in the Special Collection Solarium. Dr. Timothy Sineath, Dean of the College of Library Science will conduct the seminar. His presentation includes a test on which you rate yourself on your concern for tasks, people, satisfaction and security; your conventional, approval, oppositional and power styles; your competitive achievement, humanistic . . . styles. The results of the test will tell us how we see ourselves, how others may see us and how we expend our energies.

The test is expensive, however, there will not be a fee for the seminar as costs will be paid for by the Library and the Staff Development Committee.

In order for the Committee to order an adequate number of tests, we must know how many plan to attend. If you plan to attend the seminar, please fill out the attached and return to:

Barbara Galik Reference Department MIK Library

prior to January 15th, 1980

elf Development Seminar on February 19, 1980
Name
Department